
Shutesbury Board of Health
September 1, 2021, 7pm

Virtual meeting

Present: Catherine Hilton, chair; Wm Levine, Norene Pease, Garrett Simonsen.

Minutes of August 18 meeting approved.

56 Wendell Road: request for deadline extension.  Some progress is being made in 
getting a demo company.  Homeowner says the windows are secured even 
though not boarded up.  Cat agreed this was acceptable.  Deadline for demo 
timeline now extended to October 1.

Update on PFAS test reporting: we have all the results from the UMass testing 
program now, and some of them from the DEP investigation.  The Fire Station is 
the main hotspot and several nearby properties are affected.  The town is 
providing bottled water and filtration systems.  There are also a few wells with 
somewhat elevated levels around Old Orchard Road and one fairly far out Pelham 
Hill Road.  Results of 28 UMass tests throughout town and one privately ordered 
test are “Not Detected.”  UMass tested 39 wells.  DEP has done 9 so far.

579 West Pelham Road: well permit process in abeyance as septic system also 
needs to be replaced.

66 Lake Drive: ConCom is looking into the storm drain on the south side of this 
property.  The owner has stated that the Board of Health required it but we don’t 
think this is the case. 

Adjourn 7:40


